Queensland Government


Cabinet – September 2012
Responsible Alcohol Management—A Community Approach in Discrete Indigenous Communities
Minister: Minister for Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander and Multicultural Affairs and Minister Assisting the Premier

1. [bookmark: _GoBack]The Queensland Government committed to work with Indigenous communities to review Alcohol Management Plans (AMPs).
2. The Queensland Government Six Month Action Plan July–December 2012 indicates that the Review will commence by December 2012.
3. The State Government recognises that there is a diversity of views, needs and circumstances within and between communities regarding the AMPs.  
4. The Review will give Indigenous Queenslanders a real say in their futures and will be community led and driven.
5. Cabinet approved that:
· the Review’s objective is to examine current AMPs and for communities as a whole to identify their preferred way of reducing alcohol misuse and related harm. This may include changing, retaining, strengthening or moving away from an AMP. 
· the Review’s paramount consideration will be to ensure the safety of community members, particularly women and children. 
· the Review will adopt a community by community approach and will encourage community leadership to manage alcohol in a responsible way.
· each community be invited to provide their community’s proposal to reduce violence, and where they wish to, transition away from an AMP.
· subsequently, a transition plan may be developed in consultation with a community based on proposals developed by the community. Some communities may choose to retain restrictions for longer timeframes to assist them in reducing alcohol‑related harm. 
· the Minister for Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander and Multicultural Affairs and Minister Assisting the Premier write to each community advising of the Review’s Terms of Reference and methodology and explaining assistance available for the Review.
